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Talk with President-elect  
Mark Burstein on April 24
Last December, the Lawrence Board of Trustees announced that  
Mark Burstein, executive vice president of Princeton University, would 
become Lawrence’s 16th president. In January, current students, faculty 
and staff welcomed president-elect Burstein at Memorial Chapel.  
In April he will place a live call to LU alumni and all admitted students. 

Mark Burstein wants to talk with you. This is how he’ll do it:

•   Chair of the Board Terry Franke ’68 will call you and introduce  
LU’s next president.

•  If you have a question, press 9. In a few minutes, you’ll be in the  
queue to talk with Mark Burstein.

•  He’ll address as many questions as possible in 30–40 minutes. If he can’t  
get to yours, he’ll address all questions on the Lawrence website.

If you can’t be at your home phone but still want to participate, call toll-free  
855-246-7045, ext. 21176#, on April 24 at the time shown on the front of this card.

If you can’t join in, listen to a recording of the entire call after April 26 at  
go.lawrence.edu/BursteinCall.

If you’d rather not receive a call, dial 800-283-8320 before 11 a.m. CDT on April 22.

 Follow the call live: #callLU

CM13-105

President-elect Burstein  
received a Lawrence pullover  

during January’s convocation.

Dial thousands of your alumni/ae in 
minutes and connect all who answer into 
a genuine and interactive dialogue – a 
high-tech “fireside chat” – that is more 
engaging, dynamic, and immediate 
than other communication tools.  

Participants can hear from and ask 
questions of your President or other 
leaders and also answer your poll 
questions. You get valuable data for each 
dialed number, participant voicemails, 
and a recording to post to your website.

From The University of Minnesota to 
Lawrence University, Macalester College 
to Pomona College,  Albion College to 
the University of Iowa, and more.

Institutions are using Phonecasts in a 
variety of applications and to achieve 
a range of goals in both Admission and 
Advancement.  Here are four examples 
of Advancement-based Phonecasts.

For more information 
641-236-0285  

CommunityPhonecast.com



Lawrence University

Lawrence University first used 
a Phonecast to broadly share 
news of former President Jill 
Beck’s retirement. During 
the 30-minute Phonecast at 
noon CST, Beck discussed her 
priorities for the final 16 months 
of her tenure and fielded a 
dozen questions from callers 
in Washington, D.C., New York 
City, North Carolina, Colorado, 
and Wisconsin.  Nearly 4,000 
Lawrence alumni, parents and 
friends from across the country 
participated in the Phonecast.

Following the success of their 
first Phonecast, Lawrence 
again used this innovative 
technology for new-President 
Mark Burstein, two months 
before he officially began his 
tenure.  On April 24, 2013 he 
placed a live call to over 16,000  
Lawrence University alumni and 
admitted students to introduce 
himself and address questions 
about everything from academ-
ics to athletics…including his  
decision to become Lawrence’s 
16th President.  One-third of all 
dialed numbers answered and 
86% of those participated in 
the Phonecast.
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University of Minnesota

Engaging with alumni is an im-
portant priority for University of 
Minnesota President Eric Kaler, 
which he demonstrated with a 
Phonecast to nearly 60,000 of 
Minnesota’s alumni.

Kaler began the Phonecast with 
a quick University update and 
then opened up the conversa-
tion to participants’ comments 
and questions.  He also asked 
two poll questions of partici-
pants (with individual respons-
es captured by the Phonecast 
system).  Over the course of 30 
minutes, Kaler took a variety of 
questions from alumni all over 
the state. The Phonecast had 
nearly 10,000 alumni partici-
pants and more than a hundred 
posed questions.  Since the 
Phonecast, the archived record-
ing of the Phonecast has been 
accessed nearly 500 times.  

Minnesota used a direct-mail 
postcard and electronic me-
dia to promote the Phonecast, 
which included an option for 
invitees to update their phone 
records in advance of the event.

 You can listen to the Phonecast 
at alumnicall.umn.edu



Albion College

University of Iowa

Albion College, seeking to 
more fully brief and engage 
alumni during an affirmative 
leadership transition (President 
Donna Randall promoted to 
Chancellor and Mike Frandsen 
named Interim President), 
produced a Phonecast with a 
target alumni audience of about 
16,400 in June 2013; 82% of the 
numbers that were answered 
by a person participated for 
some period of time in the 45 
minute Phonecast. 

The first University of Iowa 
Athletics Phonecast featured 
Men’s Basketball Head Coach 
Fran McCaffery and play-by-
play broadcaster Gary Dolpin; 
it was positioned as pre-season 
outreach to households that 
had purchased men’s basket-
ball tickets the prior season.  
The second Phonecast, fea-
tured Athletic Director Gary 
Barta and Dolphin; it was a 
wide-ranging Q&A discussion 
about the overall Hawkeye  
Athletic program. Each Phone-
cast lasted an hour and had 
participation from better than 
30% of all dialed numbers.


